
 

 

 

 

Families Bulletin 
Monday 10 February to Friday 14 February 2025 

 

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Families 

 
Just one more week to go before a well-deserved break but what a week it will be with our fantastic school 
show to look forward to. As Heraclitus once said (apparently) “Big results require big ambitions”, and this 
fantastic group of staff and students have big plans to put on an amazing performance of Footloose. They 
have put in the hard work and it is almost time for the curtain to come up. I am sure you will all join me in 
wishing them all the best of luck next week. 
 
We have had Year 13 mocks this week and Year 10 and 11 students will be sitting theirs after half term. There 
are only around eight school weeks until the formal examinations start and these will be vital for making 
those last minute preparations to ensure our students achieve their very best. If you need any support with 
helping your child prepare for these exams please do see the Year 11 Support Hub or contact your child’s 
community who will be happy to help. 
 
In amongst all of this, we welcome a team of ‘Challenge Partners’ to the school next week. This is a network 
we belong to which helps us recognise the great things we do as a school, as well as engaging in professional 
dialogue around those areas that need further development. It is a great opportunity for us to show what 
the school is all about and I’m really looking forward to showing the school off to our visitors. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend.  

  

Jo Meloni 
Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

Week: B ​​  ​ Timetable: 4 + 1 
 

https://sites.google.com/mysackville.co.uk/sackvilleschoolvle/year-11-support-hub?authuser=0


 
 

Hot Choc With The Head 
 
 
It was once again a pleasure to spend some time this morning with a small selection of our fantastic students 
from the Turing community. We discussed some of the great things they were doing in their community, 
particularly around competition and charity work. Well done to them all. 
 
Mr Paul Street 
Deputy Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Key Dates 
 

 
Wednesday 12, Thursday 13 and Friday 14 February 2025     SCHOOL SHOW - Footloose 
Thursday 13 February 2025​ ​ ​ ​ ​  Find It Out Thursday - Engineering 
Friday 14 February - Saturday 22 February 2025​ ​  Ski Trip to Tonale, Italy 
Monday 17 February - 21 February 2025​ ​ ​  HALF TERM 
Thursday 27 February 2025​ ​ ​ ​ ​  Year 7 Consultation Evening 
Friday 28 February 2025​ ​ ​ ​ ​  Year 12 Trip to Pinewood Studios 
Thursday 6 March 2025​ ​ ​ ​ ​  Year 9 Options Evening - Revised Date from 30  

 January 2025 
 
 

School Show - Footloose 
 

There are still a few more tickets left, this is a show not to be missed. 

Tickets can be purchased here. 
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Safeguarding 
 

As always, if you are aware or have any worries regarding the safety of our students then contact our 

safeguarding team. Contact details below: 

Safeguarding Leads: 

Mr Millican - amillican@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Street - pstreet@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Steer - asteer@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Flude - dflude@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Safeguarding Team: 

Mr Endersby - jendersby@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Hunt - shunt@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Pearson - jpearson@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Valentine - hvalentine@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Dupoy - jdupoy@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

 

 

Mr Cowlin - pcowlin@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Bull - sbull@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Vallally-Godfrey - avallallygodfrey@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

 

MAMHET 
 
MULTI-AGENCY MENTAL HEALTH EDUCATION TRIAGE (MAMHET) The MAMHET brings together professionals 
to help identify and respond to presentations of children in mainstream secondary schools and Alternative 
Provision Colleges (WSAPC) where the school are concerned about the child’s emotional health and the 
potential risk of suicide. 
 
Please follow the link to read about the referral pathway:  MAMHET 

 

Parking 
 

Please can we remind all parents and carers about considerate parking outside school and surrounding areas. 

We have received a number of complaints again about cars parking on the double yellow lines which is not 
allowing adequate space for moving traffic to pass. Parking on double yellow lines is forbidden by law. Our 
duty staff are there to supervise the students as they leave school grounds, not to control traffic or manage 
parking. 

We understand some of those parking will be visiting Estcots, who will be sending out their own 
communications. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. 

Sackville School 
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Notice Board 
 

●​ Ski trip Andorra 2026 - The 2026 ski trip to Andorra has proven to be very popular!  We have 
therefore decided to provide a place for everyone who has so far indicated they want to go!  The 
consequence of this decision has been that we will now travel with 2 coaches to Andorra and that 
also means that I still have 12 places available on the trip.  If you would like your child to join this 
amazing experience, please read the details here or contact me at 
dgerretsen@sackvilleschool.org.uk. 

●​ Learning Resources Centre - Love it or loathe it, Valentine's Day 
is nearly here.  Whatever your mood, we've got a book for you in 
the library... 

●​ Holmes Fundraising - We will be holding our next fundraising 
event this term in the last two weeks of term, with all money raised 
going to St Catherine’s Hospice. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Current Vacancies  

We have two support staff roles available at the moment. If you would be interested in any of the following 

or know anyone else who may be, please call Katie Dawson, Headteacher’s PA for more information, or apply 

directly following these links: 

●​ Exam Invigilators 
●​ Cover Supervisor 

 

Extra Curricular Activities 
 

Spring 2025 Term  
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Sackville News 
 

 

For all the latest news here at Sackville, follow the link below to the news section of our website -  

Sackville News 

We also publish a half termly newsletter and the latest edition can be seen here Sackville Newsletter 
Part 1 and Part 2. Next publication date: W/B 14 February, 2025. 

 

 

Year 11 and 13 Exam Information 
 
Please find the schedule for our upcoming Year 11 and 13 mocks below. 
 

 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please email the exam team - examsstaff@mysackville.co.uk. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sackville School Families’ Bulletin page 5 

https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/news/
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Sackville-News-Volume-8-Part-1.pdf
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Sackville-News-Volume-8-Part-1.pdf
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Sackville-News-Volume-8-Part-2.pdf
mailto:examsstaff@mysackville.co.uk


 
 

Futures - Find It Out Thursday 

 

This is a chance for students to explore different professions and learn from 
people that are in that industry. 
 
Each week a different professional comes in to talk to students about the 
different aspects of their job, how they entered that industry, the skills and 
qualifications required and the different routes available to students thinking 
of joining that sector.  Students have the opportunity to ask those in the 
know and get first hand information.  
 
Students are able to sign up for one talk each half term so please encourage 
them to sign up using the google form shared with them and take advantage 
of this opportunity.  Link 
 
Time table for next half term 
 
Next half term we are lucky enough to have the following people coming in to speak to students 
 

 
13 February 2025​ -​ Engineering  

​ ​ Hamilton Jet are a local company that produces one of the most innovative  
and advanced marine propulsion system.  Come and find out what 
opportunities could be for you.  

 
If you or someone you know would be willing to come in and speak to students about your profession, how 
you joined it, what qualifications and routes there are open to people.  Hearing from people that are doing it 
day to day is invaluable to students while they explore options open to them.  If you would be willing to 
come in and inspire the younger generation please contact Helen Smith on hsmith@sackvilleschool.org.uk. 

 

 

This hands-on event is open to students aged 14 and over 
and offers a fantastic opportunity to experience life on a 
land-based campus. From getting up close with our 
animals to exploring the world of agriculture and 
environmental studies, this day is designed to inspire and 
inform students about the diverse and rewarding careers 
in the land-based industries.​
Our sessions include:Agriculture, Animal Care, 
Blacksmithing, Equine, Furniture Making, Upholstery, 
Gardening and Landscaping (Horticulture) and Tree Surgery (Arboriculture) 
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Please use this link to book a ticket for 25 February 

  Please use this link to book a ticket for 26 June  

Thales - Crawley 

Click here to register ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​  

​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​  

An Opportunity for Year 9 and 10 ​ ​ ​   
students​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​     
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Medication, Illness and Vaccines 

Medication 

To ensure that we continue to support students when they are unwell, we need to make sure our records are 
up-to-date. As a school we will continue to administer ad-hoc medication as per the consent slip you have 
completed. If you wish for this to change, please contact the relevant year team. Should your child be 
diagnosed with any new medical condition please contact us. In addition, should your 
child's medical condition change (i.e., they no longer need to use their inhaler) please contact their 
community team.  
We will continue to provide the support and medical assistance you have already agreed to unless we hear 

from you. 

 

Illness 

In order to keep the more vulnerable members of our school community safe, a reminder to inform the 

school if your child contracts any of the following: Chickenpox, Shingles, Measles or Mumps. Please call the 

relevant community office, thank you in advance. 

 

Vaccinations 

Just a reminder of the following vaccination dates for this year as below: 
 
Friday 11 July 2025 - HPV vaccination for Year 8 
 
The consent will be online and details will be sent out 4-6 weeks prior to these dates. If you have any queries please 
contact the immunisation team on 01273 696011 ext 2043. 
 
 
 
 

Lost Property 
 

Please could you ensure that all items of school uniform, PE kits and pencil cases are 
labelled. This will make reuniting property a lot faster, easier and more successful.   
  
We are trialling a new system to help get unlabelled lost property back to students, we 
have a google document that is updated regularly with any garments that find their way 
to the lost property, if you believe an item is something  you are looking for, please 

contact Mrs Hill (shill@sackvilleschool.org.uk). 
 

Lost Property Itinerary - as of Friday 7 February 2025. 
 
We advise that if students ever lose any uniform or property then they should visit their community office 
after they have checked with Mrs Hill if their property has been handed in. 
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Job Opportunities 
 

 Gymnastics Coach 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

External Clubs, Services and Events  

 

       Football Camp​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Prom Pop Up Event 

      ​ ​ ​    

 

 

      
 
      ​ ​  
 

 

To book onto a February session click Here 

 

External Sports Clubs and Events 

   ​          Cricket​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​    

 

 

 

 

​ ​ ​ ​ ​      

​ ​ ​ ​ ​   
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Art of the Week 
 

 

 

Repeat pattern lino printing  

by Zac Grubb 9HMY - Yousafzai 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

Final painting for Food and Painting project  

Evie Walters 9KBE - Angelou 
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